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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  9th May 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair), Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, J Madden, P Thompson and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllr E Cosier and Mrs A Tupper 
In Attendance:  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  None      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0026
16-17/0027
16-17/0028

16-17/0029

16-17/0030

16-17/0031

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Mrs Tupper had given her apologies due to ill health.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present.

OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present.
MINUTES

Minute 15-16/0404 Neighbourhood Plan should read “Cllr Madden had brought a 

questionnaire”.  Minute 15-16/0406 Treeworks should read “ All outstanding HCC

treeworks had now been completed”.  It was then  unanimously resolved that the previous 
Minutes be accepted as an accurate record and were duly signed by the Chairman.  

MATTERS ARISING

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 15-16/0403)

Cllr Knight was still in negotiations with TVBC over the allocation of 106 funding 

towards the purchase of two barbecues for Mountbatten Park and the Recreation Ground. 
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	16-17/0032
16-17/0033

16-17/0034

16-17/0035

16-17/0036

16-17/0037
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (Minute 15-16/0404)
The last public meeting had been well attended and the committee would be meeting

again in the next few weeks with information gained at Village Day.

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 15-16/0405)
It was agreed that the website would be an agenda item for the next planning 

meeting to update Cllrs Madden and Warnes who had missed the last session. 

CYCLEPATH AT SANDY LANE JUNCTION WITH CASTLE LANE

(Minute 15-16/0407)

Mandy Ware of HCC had responded negatively to the Parish Council’s request for 

markings to be installed at the cyclepath at the Sandy Lane junction with Castle Lane
insisting that it was not an essential requirement.  It would be added to a list of sites for 

review but would not be classed as a priority.  Cllr Knight undertook to telephone

Ms Ware in the morning.  The Clerk undertook to ask the County and Borough Councillors 

to chase the matter with HCC.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Knight would continue to liaise with HCC and the Clerk
would ask the County and Borough Councillors to also get involved.

PAVILION PLANS (Minute 15-16/0409)

No further progress had been made.  Cllr Knight was continuing to liaise with TVBC.

LEASE FOR SCOUT HUT (Minute 15-16/0410)

Communication from the Scout Association was still awaited.

HOE LANE DEVELOPMENT (Minute 15-16/0411)

There were long discussions around whether monitoring air quality in certain locations 

in the village would be a valuable exercise or not and there was confusion over the

number of tubes indicated on the quotation which had been received from ESG, 

the company who would be supplying and monitoring them.  The Clerk agreed to check 

the details of the quotation with ESG and also to invite Paul Slaughter of TVBC 

to the next planning meeting for further discussions on the matter. 

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would clarify the details of the quotation with ESG and

invite Paul Slaughter to the next planning meeting.
Cllr Thompson gave his apologies and left the meeting.
 
	Action:  Parish Clerk
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	16-17/0038
16-17/0039

16-17/0040

16-17/0041

16-17/0042

	TENNIS (Minute 15-16/0425)
There were discussions around the old system and the proposed new system for

running the tennis courts.  It was agreed to invite Rosemary Williams, who had been

responsible for booking the courts, issuing keys and collecting fees for many years,

to the next planning meeting to discuss the matter further.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would invite Rosemary Williams to the next planning 
meeting.
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 15-16/0430)
Cllr Knight reported that there were still issues with fruit trees on one of the plots

causing shade to neighbouring plots and with trees in general being planted on plots.
Cllr Warnes agreed to investigate.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Warnes would investigate the issues at the allotments.
LIBRARY
Cllr Hill had received 2 quotations concerning repairs to the central heating system but 
was still awaiting further information from someone who had offered some free radiators.

The fire extinguishers were due to be serviced in May and a company had already been 
booked to carry out the work.
CORRESPONDENCE

TENNIS COURTS

Mrs Rosemary Williams had provided a brief report on the tennis courts for the 
previous term.  Mrs Williams had also telephoned the Clerk with queries over the future 

handling of tennis bookings.  (See Minute 16-17/0038)
SANDY LANE CAR PARK
There had been a fire in the woods behind the car park in Sandy Lane and the Emergency 

Services had been called.  However, as the fire crew came from St Mary’s they did not have 

a key to the barrier gate.  Helen Robertson, a resident of the cottages in Sandy Lane, had
raised this issue and suggested it needed to be addressed again.  It was agreed to defer the
 matter to a future meeting.
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	16-17/0043
16-17/0044

16-17/0045

16-17/0046


	LEGAL FEES
Wellers Hedleys Solicitors had raised the issue of an outstanding invoice for £792.00 for 

professional advice given when the pavilion was first built.  The Clerk had traced back

and confirmed that the work was carried out but the invoice was never received. 

Further investigations to be made concerning whether the claim for payment can still be 

made after 9 years.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would investigate the matter.

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk had attended training on employment issues run by HALC at their Eastleigh Offices. 
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

Apart from the cycleway at the Sandy Lane junction with Castle Lane, there were no health 

and safety issues at the present time.
QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Knight brought members’ attention to a complaint made against the Parish
Council concerning their objection to an oak tree being felled in a resident’s garden.

There were discussions around the complaint and Cllr Knight undertook to contact the
resident.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Knight would contact the resident concerning the complaint.
	Fascia boards
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0047
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary
	    249.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI
	    724.49 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Recreation Ground and Contract 3
	    220.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Southern Water – Pavilion water
	      33.67
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Village Day Committee – Donation for Village Day
	    750.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HALC – Affiliation fees
	  1038.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	SSE – Pavilion electricity
	  2675.56
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HCC – Street lighting
	  1604.87
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Classicfire – Service fire extinguishers at pavilion
	    223.20
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Whiteley Town Council – P.rocurement training
	      40.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Local Council Administration – Tenth Edition book
	      92.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£11,907.69
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:  Cllr J Madden Seconded:  Cllr A Warnes 
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	16-17/0048
	TREES

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TVBC.1107
	23 Crescent Road
North Baddesley


	Tree Preservation Order 
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00985/TPOS
	28 Ennel Copse
North Baddesley
	Fell 1 x Goat Willow
No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s approval

	
	
	
	

	16-17/0049
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00136/FULLS
	145 Cedar Crescent
North Baddesley


	Retrospective replacement pitched roof porch
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00692/CLES
	Pound Lane Nurseries
Pound Lane

Ampfield
	Application for Certificate of Lawfulness
for existing use for the commencement of

development under planning permission 

TVS.3746/2  No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 10.15pm.
	
	
	
	


